



EDDY LODGE #21 --- CARLSBAD, NEW MEXICO

IN THIS ISSUE

Speaking from the East

by WM Rob Perozynski

As we come to the end of the year, we are in the process of selecting new leadership for 2019. A very significant year in this Lodge, as it is our 125th anniversary of our Charter. Do you want to be involved? Now is an excellent opportunity to do so. There are positions available and the education committee is always on the lookout for participation/ scholars. Please come to our Regular Communication on Thursday October 4th for Step Up Night as we get to enjoy the Brothers in their potential positions for next year.

An EA degree will be conferred on Mr. Salomon Soto on <u>Tuesday, October 2, 2018</u>. This is a change from last report in our Newsletter!

A Fellow Craft Degree will be conferred on October 4, 2018 during our regular Stated Communication for Bro. Roberto Moran. Please come to lodge and support the candidate and your officers.

Fraternally,

WM Rob Perozynski



MM DEGREE CONFERRED

We Conferred **a** MM degree on Bro. Mandel on Sept. 1 after Scottish Rite Breakfast. We confer an EA on Mr. Salomon Soto on October 2 in a special Communication.

Eddy 21 --- Freemasonry in Public

Eddy Lodge 21 was represented by our participation in The Heritage Fest held at the Eddy House pavilion on September 15th. We manned a booth that the Amazing Race participants received their next clue in their on-going race!

Your Senior Deacon and Senior Warden represented Eddy Lodge 21 by participating in the New Mexico State Fair Parade with other Masons, Shriners, York and Scottish Rite Bodies on September 8th. Masons ALL!

Eddy Lodge 21 proudly supports Girl Scout Troop #12926.



From the West

Brethren, do you remember the 24-inch gauge as one of our working tools and was told it represented 24 hours in a day. Let's break that down to 5-days at 40 hrs per week. That would come out to approximately 1,920 hours/year of available time. Now, consider your lodge meets once a month for 2 hours/meeting. That means about 24 hours/year. But if you miss installations that would subtract say 6 hours from that time. So, 24 - 6 = 18hr/yr at a minimum to serve your lodge and 24 hours at a maximum! I can't understand why that small commitment of time impacts your attending lodge, it just takes a little planning and time management. Considering that your dues are expensive (\$150 and probably will increase) wouldn't it make sense to get something out of that cost for you. If you are staying away because you are intimidated or maybe you forgot the process and afraid of being embarrassed (that isn't going to happen) ... Call me or email me (my contact information is listed in this publication). I will personally visit with you and instruct you in a very simple, private manner and in short time. We need you in the seats along the sideline. We need you to participate with us in events. We need you to help us maintain your lodge. Simply put... WE NEED YOU AND CAN HELP YOU COME BACK TO ENJOY YOUR MEMBERSHIP. Surely 18 hours/year at a minimum is not an insurmountable burden of time for you.



Brethren, greetings from the South, I would like to invite you, your family and friends to join us at our October 4th regular communication. This is "move-up" night and we will be conferring the Fellow Craft degree on Bother Roberto Moran. Dinner will start at 6:00 pm. Our Regular communication will begin, promptly at 7:00 pm. I beseech you to join us for fellowship and companionship to begin at 5:00 pm.

From the South

by JW Brian Burke

Committee Reports: See our Website: eddyLodge21.com

Masonic Education Committee – Topic for our Stated Communication on October 4th will concern a discussion on "Shifting the Paradigm of the Craft." Dr. Gary Scott will reflect on lessons taught at MASONICon 2018.

Outreach Committee –Website (<u>www.eddylodge21.com</u>) and Robo-Calls. Brother Roman Villareal has helped us establish at Facebook account at: <u>www.facebook.com/eddylodge21/</u>. Also, Grand Lodge has the "Our Lodge Page" (OLP) app to connect you to all lodges in New Mexico to see what's going on in New Mexico Freemasonry. Come to your Lodge!

The New Mexico Freemason is emailed to everyone whose address is in the Grand Lodge data base. Grand Lodge asks that you please let everyone on Eddy Lodge know that they need to make sure that the Grand Lodge Secretary (gndsec@nmmasons.org) has their correct email address.

The Lodge Officers and Stations





Worshipful Master – Rob Perozynski Contact Number (575) 725-9290



Senior Warden – Gary Scott Contact Number (575) 361-7336



Junior Warden – Brian Burke
Contact Number (915) 234-3403

Places:

Treasurer: Rick Coy

Secretary: Randy Heine

Senior Deacon: Roman Villarreal, Jr.

Junior Deacon: Jeffery Robertson

Tyler: John Ford



Lodge Location and Phone Number



Eddy Lodge #21 meets every 1st Thursday of the month. Supper served at 6:00 pm. Lodge Convenes at 7:00 pm. We also have Scottish Rite Breakfast every 1st Saturday of the month. Cooking starts around 6:00 am and Breakfast served at 8:00 am. Come drink coffee and join our discussions.

Located at: 513 N. Canyon St.

Carlsbad, New Mexico 88220

Lodge Telephone Number: (575) 885-4252 (between

6 and 7 pm Tuesday and Thursday)

UPCOMING EVENTS

<u>We will confer a Fellow Craft Degree</u> on Bro. Roberto Moran on October 4, 2018 in our Regularly Stated Communication. We request your attendance and assistance in this endeavor.

Bro. Moran was regularly initiated on August 2, 2018 and passed his Proficiency Exam on September 13, 2018. He is making impressive progress in Masonry and we need to support his efforts by attending his masonic work. Come to Lodge to meet and support this candidate!

We will read the <u>petition for Plural Membership</u> for Bro. Emory Johnson at our Stated Communication on October 4th. Please come and listen to his request.

We intend to <u>confer the EA degree on October 2, 2018</u> at 6:30 pm on Mr. Salomon Soto In a Special Communication! Come help us and support this candidate as he begins his Masonic journey.

Step-Up night October 4, 2018.

Eddy 21 is proud to support Girl Scouts of Troop # 12926 of Carlsbad, NM.





Stuff the Bus Trophy

No Report from Scouting in this Writing

Yours in Scouting, Michele Robertson Leader, Troop 12926

EVENT of a LIFE TIME!

The Grand Lodge of New Mexico requested all Blue Lodges, Shriners, York and Scottish Rite Bodies, Order of the Eastern Star, Masonic Youth Organizations, etc. to attend the New Mexico State Fair Parade, which occurred on September 8, 2018. Your lodge was represented and a great time was enjoyed by all.



The Order of the Eastern Star Officer Installation

Installation of Artesia # 18 Officers 2018-2019 September 11, 2018



Worthy Matron: Christy Breen London

Worthy Patron: Don Crossman

Associate Matron: Judi Tindol

Secretary: Virginia Moyers

Treasurer: Debbie Davis

Electa: Kelly Lang

HERITAGE FEST IN CARLSBAD

GREAT RACE PARTICIPATION BY EDDY 21 September 15, 2018



Left to Right: Representing **Eddy Lodge 21** are Bro. Junior Deacon Jeffery Robertson, Br. Senior Warden Gary Scott, Worshipful Bro & Treasurer Rick Coy, Worshipful Master Rob Perozynski, Bro. Senior Deacon Roman Villarreal, and our Marshal Bro. Lee Post. Bro. Larry Henderson (unfortunately no picture) showed up after this picture was taken along with Worthy Matron Christy Breen London (unfortunately no-picture) of **Artesia # 18** Order of the Eastern Star was a great help.





Team 1 Team 2 Team 3

Contestants had to find our station, check-in, and churn butter! When complete, they were given their clue to fund their next check point on their adventure. Loads of fun and great fellowship in the process. Eddy Lodge 21 is providing light of Masonry since 1894!

IMMENIENT NEED:

A REQUEST FROM YOUR GRAND LODGE OF NEW MEXICO!!!

PLEASE HELP

The MOST WORSHIPFUL GRAND MASTER OF MASONS IN NORTH CAROLINA HAS REQUESTED THE MASONIC SERVICE ASSOCIATION OF NORTH AMERICAN TO ISSUE A DIASTER RELIEF APPEAL. HURRICANE FLORENCE HAS PRODUCED MASSIVE FLOODING ACROSS THE STATE. THE GRAND LODGE IS AIDING AND ASSISTING THEIR BROTHERS, THEIR FAMILIES, AND THEIR COMMUNITIES IN PROVIDING AID AND ASSISTANCE.

Eddy Lodge 21 will bundle all funds received, then will send to Masonic Charities Foundation (MCF). When done in this manner, the MCF can effectively add up to \$5000.00 to total funds received! The MCF will then send to the Disaster Relief Fund effort.

Here's how to donate:

Make your Check payable to: Eddy Lodge #21 and mail directly to the Lodge at:

Eddy Lodge #21 513 N. Canyon St. Carlsbad, NM 88220.

Donations are tax deductible and 100% of the funds will go to Hurricane Florence relief so keep your bank statement copy of the cashed check for use in your IRS filing.

The deadline to donate for this effort is October 31, 2018, so please get your donations to Eddy Lodge 21 prior to October 27th to permit enough time for our Secretary and Treasurer to act speedily and submit on time.



909 W. PLAINS CLOVIS, NEW MEXICO 88101-4117

E Mail: gpulzpigm2012@suddenlink.net

RIO HONDO COMMANDERY #6 will meet October 8, 2018 at Clovis Masonic Lodge at 3100 Thornton Street Meeting starts at 7:00PM
The Eminent Grand Commander will make his official visit.
The dress code is dark suit or Knight Templar Uniform. The Chapter and Council will open in short form a meal will be for the Grand Commander at the Cotton Patch Restaurant at 5:00 PM All Knight Templars should make an effort to attend.
Fraternally Yours

Gerhard K. Pulz PGC Secretary, Clovis York Rite Bodies Phone # 575-763-4373